Receivership Management, Inc.

510 Hospital Drive, Suite 490 Madison, TN 37115  (615) 370-0051   Fax (615)  373-4336

December 18, 2023


[POTENTIAL PARTICIPANT NAME]
[POTENTIAL PARTICIPANT INSIDE ADDRESS]

	RE:	United Employee Benefit Fund

VIA CERTIFIED MAIL, RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED

Dear Sir or Madam:

On August 10, 2023, the U.S. District Court for the Northern District of Illinois appointed Receivership Management, Inc. [“RMI”] as the Independent Fiduciary of the United Employee Benefit Fund [“UEBF”]. This appointment is a part of a Preliminary Injunction issued by U.S. District Judge Nancy L. Maldonado for case number 22-cv-1030. The Preliminary Injunction was issued as a part of a lawsuit brought by the U.S. Department of Labor against the UEBF and its former trustees/fiduciaries.  A copy of the Amended Preliminary Injunction Order issued by Judge Maldonado is enclosed with this letter.  You are receiving this letter because you have been identified in the records of the UEBF as a person who may be a potential participant in the UEBF. The UEBF is a death benefit plan.

Pursuant to its appointment as Independent Fiduciary, RMI now controls the operations of the UEBF and should be your contact for any matters related to the UEBF.  All correspondence regarding the UEBF should be directed to the following address:

		United Employee Benefit Fund
		c/o Receivership Management, Inc.
		510 Hospital Drive, Suite 490
		Madison, Tennessee 37115
		615.370.0051

On October 30, 2023, the Union provided RMI with notice that is has elected not to continue any of its collective bargaining agreements that provide for UEBF participation, effective December 31, 2023.  Under the terms of the UEBF’s plan documents, the UEBF is effectively terminated as of December 31, 2023.

At this time, we are continuing to investigate the operations and finances of the UEBF and are formulating a plan of liquidation to recommend to the Court.  We will submit reports to the U.S. District Court for the Northern District of Illinois which will, along with other important information, be posted to the following website address: www.receivermgmt.com/uebf. 

If you have any questions and would like to discuss further with RMI, you may contact Mr. Everett Sinor, Staff Attorney, at 615.370.0051 or by email esinor@receivermgmt.com

Sincerely,



Robert E. Moore, Jr.
President

Enclosure:  Su v. Fensler, et al. Amended Preliminary Injunction Order, entered November 28, 2023
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